817 Herring Cove Road HALIFAX N. S. B3R 1Z1 December 2013

Dear Friends,

Thank you for your prayers and words of encouragement over. the past difficult way

I know that some know, a few even recently, that state of aloneness.

I have had some physical limitations, one that I thought might be serious, but the Lord brought me up.

I hope to face a new year renewed in spirit and in body.

There was a Preacher who said quite often, and Laura would say it were she here; (Can you praise the Lord anybody)? Beginning in late Summer, we gained one couple, a couple of weeks later another, and then another couple. On the last Sunday of November, we had three out for the first time- a fourth couple, and an International student, for whom I sent a taxi. A man who drives for me, was back in town and came to the service.

Please pray for Mike, who recently made a profession.

I am having coffee with a student this week and Bible study.

Praise the Lord, Nancy has recovered from her accident and has a new wheel-chair.

As Fall turns to Winter, and as Winter melts into Spring,

I shall be waiting on God that He might supply according to the need of His work here.

Thank you all for your prayers and support,

Gerald Mosher